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“It is shocking and outrageous that the Bush Administration has recommended slashing the federal afterschool appropriation from $1 billion to $600 million in Fiscal Year ’04.  This deep, unprecedented cut represents an utter betrayal of President Bush’s promise to leave no child behind and to support working families in this country.

The federal 21st Century Community Learning Centers afterschool program is vital to children and families across America.  It was designed to provide safe, enriching environments for students after school and to help working families.  That the Administration is using a study showing that afterschool programs do not improve grades and test scores as an excuse to slash the federal afterschool budget sends a clear signal that President Bush will use questionable ‘scientific’ research to eliminate popular programs that he does not like.

If Congress goes along with President Bush’s cut, more than half a million children will be denied access to the afterschool programs that keep them safe, help them learn and relieve their families of child care worries during the afternoon hours.  Children and families in every state and community will be affected.

Two years ago, the No Child Left Behind Act created a roadmap for expanding the 21st Century program and for federal funding that would better meet the widespread, compelling need for afterschool.  Last year the Administration reneged on the funding commitment it made in that bill.  Now, President Bush is backtracking even further. 

The rationale for this cut – that afterschool programs do not improve academics or behavior – is based on a federal study that the Bush Administration has not even released.  Researchers have had no opportunity to examine the study.  However, the Afterschool Alliance has seen drafts and raised serious concerns long ago.  Conducted by Mathematica Policy Research Group, this study has significant limitations, serious methodological problems and an obvious bias:  

· The findings are based on just one year of data, collected very early in the life of the original 21st CCLC initiative.  At that time, improving test scores and grades was not an immediate goal of the 21st CCLC legislation and thus not a mandate of the programs studied.  
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· Second, this study examined only a very small group of afterschool programs that participate in the federal 21st CCLC program.  Of particular concern, the elementary findings were not statistically sampled and thus – by the researchers’ own admission – cannot be applied to the universe of 21st CCLC elementary programs.  

· The study found that afterschool programs bring very impressive gains for African American, Hispanic and female students, and greater parental involvement in schools.  Yet, these findings are buried in the study and were apparently ignored by the Administration when it recommended this cut.

Dozens of other respected, independent studies – some of them going into greater depth and conducted over many years – tell us that afterschool programs keep children safe, improve learning and help working families.  Americans must now rely on Congress to restore badly needed funds to the 21st Century Community Learning Centers program and to make afterschool available to all children and families.”

#     #     #     #

NOTE:
A backgrounder reviewing evaluations of afterschool programs is available at http://www.afterschoolalliance.org/backgrounder.doc
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